LA /ESSEX PRIMARY HEADS’ ASSOCIATION NORTH-EAST AREA
THURSDAY 8 NOVEMBER 2012
MEETING SUMMARY: ISSUES AND RECOMMENDATIONS

Agendas and minutes for these meetings available at www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk
	
	Attendance List
	

	
	DISTRICT AND EPHA AGENDA (a.m.)

Simon Billings, North East Chair

North East EPHA update
Reasonable force and restraint training
SEN Outreach
Presentation: Maths and magic
	(Notes below)
Welcome to the following new Headteachers:

Benedick Ashmore-Short 
Hamford Primary Academy


Sue Bardetti

Holland Haven Primary School

Pauline Batley

St James CE Primary  (Acting)

Susie Bliss

Walton-on-the-Naze Primary School

Matthew Fuller

Broomgrove Juniors 

Debbie Griggs

Myland Community Primary School

Sinead Harper

Burrsville Community Infant School

Jackie Irwin

Engaines Primary School

Marie Kelly

St Joseph's Catholic Primary School, Harwich

Melody Lowe

Greenstead, St Andrew's Nursery and Infant School

Maria Luck-Davies
Bradfield Primary School

Janet Meacock

Alresford Primary (Co-headship with Millfields Primary)

Richard Potter

Home Farm Primary School

Pam Rose

Kings Ford Infants & Nursery
Jane Simmons

All Saints Church of England, Great Oakley

Rita Tingle

Prettygate Infant School

Simon Waltham

Cann Hall Primary School


Farewell to the following Headteachers:

Carol Jackson

Prettygate Infants 
Paula Wiltshire

Broomgrove Infants 
Simon Billings 

Chris Bent, ESSHA Liaison Officer 

Michael J Flitch 

	p 1-2*
	AREA AGENDA

Welcome, introductions and update
	Tim Coulson, Director for Education and Learning

	P 2-5
	Working in partnership towards solutions for  Essex
	Tim Coulson, Director for Education and Learning

	p 5-8
	Human Resources update 
	Nigel Sawyer, HR Senior Consultant

	p 9-10
	Social Care: Local Area Update 
	Alastair Gibbons, Head of Local Delivery North East Quadrant

	p 10-11
	Identification of best practice  
	Graham Lancaster, Interim Assistant Lead Strategic Commissioner – Primary

	p 11-17
	Briefing paper to include:


	· Satisfactory schools project 

· CSS review

· Traded services 

· Primary Data overview 

· Academies

· Ethnic Minority and Traveller Achievement Service
· SEN/Inclusion
· Academies’ update

	p 17-18
	Key dates
	NORTH EAST EPHA/DISTRICT/ LA meetings during the 2012/2013 academic year held at Weston Homes Community Stadium, Colchester

Thursday 28 February 2013
Wednesday 12 June 2013
Headteachers’ Annual Conference 2013
Friday 15 March 2013          Stock Brook Country Club, Nr Billericay
Deputy Headteachers’ Annual Conference 2013
Friday 11 October 2013        Weston Homes Community Stadium

	*Page numbers refer to the full minutes (posted on the website) of the Autumn term Area meetings with LA Officers and Headteachers.
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	NORTH EAST EPHA DISTRICT MEETING MINUTES 
8 NOVEMBER 2012

	

	1.

a)

b)

c)

d)

e)


	NORTH EAST EPHA MEETING

Simon Billings, Chair of EEPHA, welcomed colleagues to the meeting and, in particular, those headteachers who are new in post in North East Essex:

Benedick Ashmore-Short 
Hamford Primary Academy


Sue Bardetti

Holland Haven Primary School

Pauline Batley

St James CE Primary  (Acting)

Susie Bliss

Walton-on-the-Naze Primary School

Matthew Fuller

Broomgrove Juniors 

Debbie Griggs

Myland Community Primary School

Sinead Harper

Burrsville Community Infant School

Jackie Irwin

Engaines Primary School

Marie Kelly

St Joseph's Catholic Primary School, Harwich

Melody Lowe

Greenstead, St Andrew's Nursery and Infant School

Maria Luck-Davies
Bradfield Primary School

Janet Meacock

Alresford Primary (Co-headship with Millfields Primary)

Richard Potter

Home Farm Primary School

Pam Rose

Kings Ford Infants & Nursery

Jane Simmons

All Saints Church of England, Great Oakley

Rita Tingle

Prettygate Infant School

Simon Waltham

Cann Hall Primary School


Farewell to the following Headteachers:

Carol Jackson

Prettygate Infants 

Paula Wiltshire

Broomgrove Infants 

Simon noted that headteachers are currently working in a very challenging and pressured environment and that colleagues need to support each other as much as possible. He agreed that it was essential for the Local Authority to know and recognise the strengths in schools, but warned that Headteachers should be wary of taking on too many additional responsibilities on top of the work they do in their own school.

Helen Dudley-Smith, Headteacher at Friars Grove, who has undertaken work as an Executive headteacher, explained that she included a very clear intention in respect of accountability in the contract she made with the Local Authority, in order to protect herself. 
The group discussed the use of Local Leaders of Education, noting that they were not being deployed regularly to support other headteachers. 

Physical Restraint training update

Simon noted that up to 18 months ago headteachers expressed a major concern about the accessibility of suitable and affordable reasonable force and restraint training for school staff. At the time Pauline Edwards was leading Behaviour Support and she reported that the preferred provider was Price, whilst stressing that there is no legal requirement for school staff to be trained in the use of restraint.

Since then, there have been a number of issues with Price, including the cost which was prohibitive for many primary schools and the required number of days needed to undertake the training and receive accreditation. A number of Local Delivery Groups did undertake this training. 

Ralph Holloway is currently leading Behaviour Support and he has stated that ECC is not now recommending Price over and above other training providers.  He has stated that there is now no LA directive in respect of a provider and schools are free to use other companies, such as Team Teach. 

The following information about Team Teach was circulated at the meeting:

Team Teach is a holistic approach towards behaviour management and de-escalation, which includes restrictive physical intervention. Team Teach uses interventions that are young-person friendly and allow for good relationships to be maintained. Interventions are effective but prevent injury, pain and distress, whilst maintaining dignity. The training enhances term work, co-operation and staff morale. It is accredited and recognised by the British Institute of Learning Disabilities (BILD).
Course content

· Holistic approach – physical intervention

· Supportive behaviour strategies

· Physical interventions differentiated to suit pupils of different ages and sizes

· Understanding of legal implications

· Documentation required when using restrictive physical intervention

· Effective behaviour management techniques including de-escalation, body language, active listening etc

Cost: 1 day course, £720 for each 12 delegates

          2 day course £1000 for each 12 delegates

Team Teach has a supportive structure in place. George Matthews, the founder, is easily contactable and usually responds to emails quickly. Team Teach also provides an expert witness if required. Tutors update their training at least every 2 years.

http://www.team-teach.co.uk/
Tel: / Fax: 01825 740 778
Mobile: 0772 01 06 522 

Email: info@team-teach.co.uk
Castledon School is a Special school in Wickford, catering for pupils aged 4 -16 with a range of complex needs, including challenging behaviour. All of their trainers are practitioners who work daily with pupils, giving them the real experience to support colleagues in other schools. 

Contact details:

Sarah Dennis

Castledon School, Bromfords Drive, Wickford, SS0 9XP

01268 761252

Sarah.dennis@castledon.essex.sch.uk
North East EPHA update

The current membership for the EPHA Executive was circulated at the meeting, following the Annual General Meeting on 23 October. It was noted that there is still a vacancy for Tendring Mid. Later in the day, Anne Bray, Headteacher at Kirby Primary, offered to take on this role. 

The Autumn term EPHA newsletter, including dates for the 2012/13 school year, was circulated to headteachers at the meeting -these can also be found on the Newsletter page of the EPHA website www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk. 

EPHA Liaison Officer 

Reference was made to the EPHA Liaison Officer’s report circulated at the meeting, which referred to a number of committees that Mike Blant has attended on behalf of EPHA. These include:

Strategic Education Board (SEB)

The local authority in discussions with all partners continues to develop its role in the education of Essex children which centres around them having access to a ‘world-class education’, with access to good performing schools and colleges where vulnerable children are served well and can gain successful routes into training, employment and lifelong learning. Inevitably, the focus on school improvement will be on satisfactory schools as well as those in Ofsted categories. Councillor Stephen Castle believes that the education and skills agenda should be driven more by the needs of employers. 

Key messages to which the LA is minded* are: 

· to work with schools to develop a local education culture which supports schools to take decisions which are in the collective interest of pupils and the wider community

· to further develop the scrutiny role of councillors in championing and advocating on behalf of children & young people

· to keep a close eye on the sufficiency of support available for vulnerable children.

*findings of the ISOS Partnership commissioned by DfE/LGA

At the same time there is a recognition that community cohesiveness, improving outcomes for communities and the changing of cultures and perceptions will help to drive up the performance of schools.

Academy Status

Mike attended the Basildon Education Summit on Friday 5th October. Cllr Stephen Castle, Stephen Metcalf MP, John Baron MP, Cllr Tony Ball, Tim Coulson, Dave Hill and Alison Fiala were among the speakers and facilitators. 

Stephen Castle set out his stall for ‘Step change in Basildon education’ by recognising the need for all members of the community (including business, local councillors, governors, parents etc) to be working together to bring about social, economic and educational improvements. 

The table discussions gave primary headteachers and others the opportunity to explain some of the mitigating circumstances and to offer some possible solutions and ways of removing of barriers which might enable schools to focus more on teaching and learning and less on social, emotional and behavioural problems currently encountered. Issues of teacher recruitment, entry levels, parental involvement, partnership working and capacity building were also highlighted. 

Next steps:


· to consider the engagement of credible multi-academy sponsors to assist with the step change needed.

· to review current infant and junior schools and whether amalgamation would accelerate improvements.

· to work with the DfE where the Secretary of State expects schools to convert to an academy with a sponsor (in general, schools judged to be inadequate).


SEN Strategy 

A plan of action based on the SEN events held in the summer term should be produced during Autumn 2012 to be made available for perusal and comment by schools and interested parties. 

A new body has been formed - the ‘SEN Advisory Group’ due to meet on Wednesday 24th October headed up by Karen Jones – newly appointed SEN Project Manager. Mike will be attending this meeting and Julia Hunt (Headteacher at Brightlingsea Infants) for future meetings.

East of England Chairs of Headteacher Groups Network

Karen Springett and Mike Blant attend these meetings on behalf of EPHA.

The main agenda items:

· Initial Teacher Training – in particular the School Direct training opportunities; Debbie Holmes from the Teaching Agency explained the need to spread the word as to how groups of schools could be supported at a local level to train potential teachers on the job with an expectation to offer employment within that cluster: www.education.gov.uk/teachschooldirectprovider
· National College updates – Viv Keller-Garnett emphasised how Teaching School Alliances (TSAs) will be the major pillar of government policy and the conduit for the bulk of available funding for school improvement and driving up standards. TSAs will be responsible for succession planning, ITT, identifying and increasing the numbers of NLEs, LLEs, SLEs & NLGs. Funding for this group of experts is available to release capacity to work with schools below floor targets. 

Numbers though are thin on the ground. For Essex:

  2 primary TSAs

  9 primary NLEs

36 primary LLEs 



  1 primary NLG

The National Chairs of Headteacher Groups is upping its game with meetings arranged for discussions with ministers, DfE and Ofsted. 

Essex Safeguarding Children’s Board (ESCB)

The EPHA Liaison Officer attended his first meeting on this board. 

Topics included:


Multi-agency audits


Missing children


The reduction of children on CPP (headteachers at ADGs queried Social Care as 

to whether this could lead to children slipping through the net)


The new Safer Recruitment recommendations


The roll out for intensive working with Families with complex needs


The consultation on the 4 levels of need (the so-called windscreen model) 


	

	2.
	SPECIAL EDUCATIONAL NEEDS OUTREACH 

Chris Bent, Essex Special Schools’ Association (ESSHA) Liaison Officer, explained the introduction of Special schools outreach in Essex. In 2000 the Local Authority planned to close all the Moderate Learning Difficulty schools, intending to replace them with New Model Special Schools focusing on SLD (Severe Learning Difficulty). The wholesale closure of MLDs was averted and all but one of the existing schools (The Leighs) were saved. During the last decade, CLiP (Community Learning in Partnership) schools and NMSS have been established, and are involved in outreach work to schools. CLiP is a group of six Special schools which offer a range of outreach services in mainstream schools in all key stages. This service is integral to SEN provision from the Local Authority. 
Jude Jelly, lead on Outreach services at Kingswode Hoe School, explained that the SEN and Disability Act 2011 supports parents who want their children to be educated within mainstream schools, whatever their disability. She noted that Special schools do not decide which children are admitted; this decision is made by the local authority.

Outreach develops a system of access and support through working relationships with Schools Development Advisers, Specialist Teacher Teams, Educational Psychologists, health professional and Social Care. All CLiP Outreach support is provided by experienced SEN practitioners working in the CLiP schools. They provide support for pupils with moderate and complex needs in mainstream schools. 
The Outreach Service can offer short term blocks of support for staff and pupils in mainstream schools, both by going out to schools and providing placements and visits for staff to the Special school. 
The process of support includes:

· Strategic planning

· Initial contact

· School visits

· Training

· Inclusion opportunities

During a school visit the Special school staff member will provide:

· A proforma recording the details of the initial visit, including an outline of planned support and training, identified staff, allocated time and the involvement of other professionals;

· Visit notes;

· A Visit log;

· An evaluation proforma.

The training, support and development offered by the Outreach Service can include: 

· Outreach as part of Continuous Professional Development and Performance Management

· The Outreach Manager Group
· SENCo study group
· Staff visits

· Work shadowing
· Observation and advice
· Parent groups
· Working with parents and other professionals
· Presentations
· Sharing of resources

· Curriculum and development.
Jude can be contacted at

Kingswode Hoe School, Sussex Road, Colchester, CO3 3QJ 

01206 576408 or by email jjelly@kingswodehoe.essex.sch.uk


	

	3.
	MATHS AND MAGIC

Michael J Fitch can be contacted at
5 Francis Court, London Road, Marks Tey, Essex, CO6 1FR

01206 211356

Michael@michaeljfitch.co.uk
www.michaeljfitch.co.uk

	

	4.
	DATE OF FUTURE HEADTEACHER MEETINGS AND CONFERENCES

The following key dates were noted
EAST EPHA/DISTRICT/ LA meetings during the 2012/2013 academic year held at Weston Homes Community Stadium, Colchester
Thursday 28 February 2013

Wednesday 12 June 2013

Headteachers’ Annual Conference 2013
Friday 15 March 2013          Stock Brook Country Club, Nr Billericay
Deputy Headteachers’ Annual Conference 2013
Friday 11 October 2013        Weston Homes Community Stadium
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